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Introduction 

This interview with Ian Shirley, carried out in 2013, is the third in a series of interviews by David Haigh with practitioners 
who have made significant contributions to the field of Community development in Aotearoa New Zealand. 

 

Interview with Ian Shirley by David Haigh is licensed under a Creative Commons Attribution-NonCommercial 4.0 
International License. 
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